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Secretary’s Report. 

SO many things have occurred in th’e past 

year to hinder the progr,ess of the Chapter, 

that a very favorable report can hardly be ex- 

pected. Outside of the three reports on the 

Odls, the Warblers, and the Nesting of the 
Crow, very little Ornithological work 1~s 

been done. The Owl report was published in 

“Pofiulnr Science NCWS,” occupying about 

two pages, and work on th’e other reports, 

directed by Messrs. Jones and Burns, has stead- 

ily progressed. It is expected that these lat- 

t’er repo’rts will soon b’e issued in pamphlet 
form. ,4 lack of funds has prevented the of- 

ficers from zarrying’ out niucl~ that was p1a11- 

ned for the Chapter, yet with all its draw- 

backs. more members wcr: added to the 

Chapter in 1893 than during anv other year 

in its history. On Jan. lst, thirty-nine Ac- 

tive members were adtnitted, again in i\pril, 

twenty-eight Active and four Hcnorary mern- 

b’ers were added, and at various times during 

thle T-car. fifteen Associate mtmb~ers have 

ioined. The ranks of the Active rnembers- 

limited to one hundred-are ne-trlv full, and 

it is erpccted that the first half of this year 

will find ‘evlery place taken. 

Very respectfully, 

\frTLLARD N. CLUTE. 


